
 
August 12, 2014 

 
 
 
 
Mr. Rocco R. Sgarro, Vice President,  
Nuclear Project Development 
PPL Bell Bend, LLC 
Two North Ninth Street 
Allentown, Pennsylvania 18101 
 
SUBJECT: BELL BEND NUCLEAR POWER PLANT COMBINED LICENSE 

APPLICATION - REQUEST TO WITHOLD SAFETY REVIEW  
 
Dear Mr. Sgarro: 
 
By letter dated January 9, 2014 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
[ADAMS] Accession Number ML14030A074), PPL Bell Bend, LLC. (PPL) requested that the 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) place the safety review portion of the Bell Bend 
Nuclear Power Plant (BBNPP) Combined License Application (COLA) on hold until further 
notice with the exception of the review of the COLA Part 5 (Emergency Plan).  PPL indicated 
that it will continue to focus its support on the necessary work leading to the issuance of the 
Final Environmental Impact Statement and that it anticipates resuming the safety review in late 
2015.  However, by letter dated June 26, 2014 (ADAMS Accession Number ML14191A664), 
PPL requested that the NRC place the COLA Part 5 (Emergency Plan) review on hold until 
further notice.  
 
Consistent with PPL’s request, the NRC will withhold the safety review portion of the COLA until 
such time that PPL formally requests that the NRC resume its review.  The BBNPP COLA 
remains docketed and, pursuant to Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) 
52.3(b)(6) and 10 CFR 50.71(e), PPL will be required to submit to the NRC updates to the Final 
Safety Analysis Report annually. 
 
Should you have any questions or comments concerning this matter, please contact the BBNPP 
COLA Project Manager Mr. Michael Takacs at 301-415-7871 or via e-mail at 
Michael.Takacs@nrc.gov. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ GWunder for/ 
 
 

Anna Bradford, Acting Chief 
Licensing Branch 1 

 Division of New Reactor Licensing 
 Office of New Reactors 

 
Docket No. 52-039 
 
cc:  See next page 
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COL - Bell Bend Mailing List       (Revised 06/03/2014) 
cc: 
       
Mr. Richard L. Baker 
Bechtel Power Corporation 
5275 Westview Drive 
Frederick, MD  21703-8306 
       
Michael Caverly 
Vice President 
Nuclear Project Development 
PPL Nuclear Development 
Two N. Ninth Street 
GENPL4 
Allentown, PA  18101 
       
Mr. William F. Fields 
Maryland People's Counsel 
6 St. Paul Centre 
Suite 2102 
Baltimore, MD  21202-1631 
       
Mr. Roy Hickok 
NRC Technical Training Center 
5700 Brainerd Road 
Chattanooga, TN  37411-4017 
       
Mr. Norris McDonald 
President 
AAEA 
9903 Caltor Lane 
Ft. Washington, MD  20744 
       
Regional Administrator 
Region I 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
2100 Renaissance Boulevard, Suite 100 
King of Prussia, PA  19406-2713 
       
Resident Inspector 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
P. O. Box 35 
Berwick, PA  18603 
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Email 
awc@nei.org   (Anne W. Cottingham) 
cwaltman@roe.com   (C. Waltman) 
david.lewis@pillsburylaw.com   (David Lewis) 
ecullington@earthlink.net   (E. Cullington) 
ed.burns@earthlink.net   (Ed Burns) 
jerald.head@ge.com   (Jerald G. Head) 
Joseph_Hegner@dom.com    (Joseph Hegner) 
KSutton@morganlewis.com   (Kathryn M. Sutton) 
ktscopelliti@pplweb.com   (Karen Scopelliti) 
kwaugh@impact-net.org   (Kenneth O. Waugh) 
lchandler@morganlewis.com   (Lawrence J. Chandler) 
lois@ieer.org   (Lois Chalmers) 
maria.webb@pillsburylaw.com   (Maria Webb) 
Mark.T.Finley@unistarnuclear.com   (Mark T. Finley) 
media@nei.org   (Scott Peterson) 
mjcaverly@pplweb.com   (Michael J. Caverly) 
MSF@nei.org   (Marvin Fertel) 
nirsnet@nirs.org   (Michael Mariotte) 
Nuclaw@mindspring.com   (Robert Temple) 
patriciaL.campbell@ge.com   (Patricia L. Campbell) 
Paul@beyondnuclear.org   (Paul Gunter) 
pbessette@morganlewis.com   (Paul Bessette) 
RJB@NEI.org   (Russell Bell) 
rrsgarro@pplweb.com   (Rocco Sgarro) 
sabinski@suddenlink.net   (Steve A. Bennett) 
sfrantz@morganlewis.com   (Stephen P. Frantz) 
SRubin@numarkassoc.com   (Stuart Rubin) 
stephan.moen@ge.com   (Stephan Moen) 
tkkibler@scana.com   (Tria Kibler) 
trsmith@winston.com   (Tyson Smith) 
Vanessa.quinn@dhs.gov   (Vanessa Quinn) 
Wanda.K.Marshall@dom.com   (Wanda K. Marshall) 
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